
1

Donna Conkling

From: Mayor

Sent: Wednesday, March 30, 2016 4:00 PM

To: Donna Conkling

Cc: Steve Pappalardo; Robert Cole

Subject: Fw: Concerned Citizen - Accident on BRP

FYI. JM 

From: Mayor 

Sent: Wednesday, March 30, 2016 3:59 PM 

To: Philip Au 

Cc: Steve Pappalardo; Robert Cole 

Subject: Re: Concerned Citizen - Accident on BRP  

  

Dear Mr. Au -- Thank you for your email.  I am sad and concerned to learn of the accident you 

witnessed. 

 

By cc, I am forwarding your email to the Village Manager and Deputy Village Manager who 

can in turn be in touch with the County about your concerns. 

 

Very truly yours, Jon Mark 

From: Philip Au <au.philip@yahoo.com> 

Sent: Wednesday, March 30, 2016 2:11 PM 

To: Mayor 

Subject: Concerned Citizen - Accident on BRP  

  
Good Afternoon Mayor, 
 
On March 30, 2016 I witnesses a horrific accident at approximately 7:50AM on the Bronx River 
Parkway. For months after the completion of the Crane Road Project in Scarsdale, I have told my wife 
of the dangers the "GREEN VISORS" are to drivers unaware of the STOP LIGHT positioned right 
after a BLIND corner of the Crane Road Project on the B.R.P.  
Today, a green Toyota compact car slammed into the back of a pickup truck that was STOPPED 
around the blind corner. These GREEN visors erected I don't believe serve any purpose other then 
the fact that they pose a great risk to drivers who make this commute daily (including myself).  
This is not the first accident I have witnessed and have been again telling my wife for months this is a 
BIG problem for the Village of Scarsdale, accidents have increase since the visors have blocked 
visibility to vehicles that maybe stopped at the intersection. I urge the County to work with the Village 
of Scarsdale to truly consider removing these green visors for the safety of its residents and daily 
commuters on the B.R.P. 
 
Attached are photos of the green compact as well as the intersection were the accidents have 
occurred. 
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Philip Au 
914-274-1638 


